DRAFT
ATTACHMENT I

SAN DIEGO UNIFIED DISASTER COUNCIL 
MEETING MINUTES

JUNE 18, 2009
1.
CALL TO ORDER


Chairwoman Dianne Jacob called the meeting to order at 2:10pm.
2.
ROLL CALL





MEMBER


CARLSBAD





David Harrison

CHULA VISTA




Dave Hanenman

CORONADO





Ed Hadfield

DEL MAR/SOLANA BEACH


Dismas Abelman 

EL CAJON





Mike Scott 

ENCINITAS





Darrin Ward 

ESCONDIDO




Michael Lowry 

IMPERIAL BEACH




Leticia Hernandez

LA MESA





Greg McAlpine

LEMON GROVE




Mike James

NATIONAL CITY




Walter Amedee 


OCEANSIDE





Joe Urban 

POWAY





Absent 

SAN DIEGO





Tracy Jarman

SAN MARCOS




Chuck Morton 

SANTEE





Richard Mattick 

SOLANA BEACH




Dismas Abelman 

VISTA






Gary Fisher 

OES






Ron Lane
3.
CALL FOR PUBLIC INPUT

There was none.
4.
APPROVAL MINUTES

The UDC Minutes for April 16, 2009 were unanimously approved.  
5.
FY 2009-10 PROPOSED OES BUDGET-Ron Lane

The FY 2009-2010 UDC and OES Budget was presented for approval.  The FY 
2009-10 member shares for the UDC have been waived as approved during the 
February 19th UDC meeting.  OES Budget- OES will shift our focus 
towards EMPP.  
This should help meet with requirements for Emergency Management.  We have 
 
several initiatives we will be working on in the upcoming this year such as:

· SONGS, 

· Pandemic TTX, updating the Energy Resilience Plan.  
· Update the Hazard Mitigation Plan.  Representatives have been identified to work 
with Tom Amabile to update the plan and it will be completed by County staff.  
· A radiological plan in coordination with Environmental Health.   
· Work with cities as part of the EMPP to update our Emergency Operations Plan and each city’s EOP. 
· A Debris Removal Plan based on what we learned in 2003 and 2007 Firestorms.  
· Other items included are “Before 
the Threat” Campaign.  
· The Board of Supervisors put together a plan that allows the County to use a “call when needed” for aircraft.  
· The City of Los Angeles has put together a foundation for disaster preparedness as a 
way to capture interested companies and agencies who want to participate.  The foundation uses a non-profit company that can manage these and 
give us more flexibility.  
A motion was made to approve the OES budget as presented.  The proposal carried unanimously.
6.
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT PREPAREDNESS PROGRAM-EMPP-John 
Wiecjorek

The EMPP concept was introduced at the February 18, 2009 UDC.  The idea is to 
utilize Homeland Security monies into cities to improve their local capabilities.  It 
was proposed to come up with basic standards to ensure that each city has equal 
footing.  The intent is for every city to identify what they have as priorities and OES 
would assist in accomplishing those goals.   A UDC Subcommittee developed 
Regional Standards and asked the UDC to approve these standards as goals.  It 
was agreed the standards would be used as benchmarks.  These are purposefully 
broad to maintain flexibility and scalability.  The UDC unanimously approved the 
EMPP Regional Standards. 
7.
FIRE SEASON 2009 PUBLIC EDUCATION-Yvette Urrea Moe

The campaign “Before the Threat” with the Fire Chiefs’ Association and Farmer’s 

Insurance will be delivered to high risk areas door to door.  The Kick Off press 
conference is scheduled for May 26th.  Matt Bettenhausen for State OES will be 
attending.  The State may do this for So California next year.  Contact Yvette at 
858-565-5592 if you need extra materials.  All packets should be completed by July.  
There have been two trainings for volunteers and Leonard Villarreal OF San Miguel 
Fire would like to give more training in North County or other areas.  Yvette 
suggested if there are not enough volunteers in jurisdictions, Volunteer San Diego 
will provide more volunteers to help.  
8.
URBAN AREA SECURITY INITIATIVE-Tracy Jarman 

FY07 UASI – Doing well on the expenditures

Handout provided on the FY07 UASI expenditures as of 6/16/09

· Total Expenditure Deadline:  January 31, 2010 for sub-recipients

· Total Expenditures to date = 77% expended; 70% of the grant period

· Equipment = 90% expended
· Extension request approved by the State assigns deadlines based on projected completion date submitted for each project

· Training expenditures = 93% expended; 1/31/10 deadline (balance is primarily CERT training)

· Planning expenditures = 77% expended; 2/28/10 deadline


FY08 UASI


Handout provided on the FY08 UASI expenditures as of 6/16/09

· Total Expenditure Deadline:  March 31, 2011 for sub-recipients

· Total Expenditures to date = 8% expended; 25% of the grant period

· Equipment = 10% expended

· Training expenditures = 39% expended – for reimbursements submitted

· Planning expenditures = 0% expended

· Organization expenditures = 0% expended

· Milestone deadlines by project = 39% of our allocation. 

· These milestones cover all categories not just equipment

· 
All jurisdictions need to provide FY08 UASI Grant Assurances and MOU to 
receive reimbursements and/or assigned equipment from the investments. 
Contact Renee Coleman if you are unsure if yours has been submitted.


FY09 UASI
· 
The Grant award was announced 6/16/09.  SD Urban Area received 110% of its 
target allocation or $16.2M based on the effectiveness of our investment portfolio in 
addressing our risks and capability gaps.  This was the maximum award amount 
available and only one in the nation to reach the full award amount.

Regional Training Manager, Mike Stein provided the UASI Training update.  Mike 
gave handouts showing the list of classes since the last UDC Meeting.  These are 
sponsored by UASI Training.  Training programs and personnel costs are evenly 
expensed with personnel costs you are able to fund overtime and back fill.  The 
Regional Training Committee will come 
back with a training plan when it is 
finalized.  Mike reminded everyone that there is a 45 day limit for reimbursements.  
Mike asked jurisdictions to stress this time limit 
to their training officers.  This helps 
with the management of the budget money and spreads the work out over the year.

FY08 Training fund-54% of the training fund has been expended.  The Regional 
Training Committee has their strategic initiatives identified and will be working on 
mitigating those initiatives.  Mike’s plan is to have a training plan to the UDC by 
July.  
9.
HOMELAND SECURITY GRANTS UPDATE-John Wiecjorek 

Current grant expenditure sheets were included in the UDC packets for each city.  
Equipment, planning, training and exercise expenditures continue to be submitted 
and processed.  John asked jurisdictions to submit requests as soon as possible to 
allow time for review and process.

FY 2006-June 12, 2009 was the final submittal deadline for equipment, training, 
planning and exercises.  OES is processing final reimbursement requests.  This will 
be the last report on this grant.

FY 2007-21% of the funds remain to be spent.  June 12, 2009 was the final 
submittal deadline for equipment.  Training, exercise and planning expenses 
incurred in this fiscal year (ending June 30th) were due by June 12th as well.


December 31, 2009 is the final submittal deadline for FY07 training, exercise and 
planning expenses occurring after June 30, 2009.


FY 2008 Expenditures are just beginning on this grant.  98% of funds remain to be 
spent.   Any equipment, training, exercise or planning expenses incurred in this 
fiscal year needed to be submitted to our office by June 12th.  August 15th is the due 
date for the next quarterly modification.  December 31, 2009 is the final submittal 
deadline for FY08 equipment.


FY 2009 – A grant reimbursement workshop was conducted on May 28th in Balboa 
Park.  CalEMA released their supplemental guidance in mid-May.  On June 12th, 
CalEMA dropped the 10% training requirement from the FY09 grant.  Our allocation 
announcement from CalEMA is expected June 26th.  We plan to notify cities of their 
sub-allocation amounts on June 29th.  The application workbook is due to OES no 
later than July 10th.  OHS is expected to announce the grant awards by August 3rd 
with expenditures completed by December 31, 2011.  
10.
REGIONAL TECHNOLOGY PARTNERSHIP UPDATE-Bob Welty    

Bob Welty provided an update from the RTP.  The 3Cs status is scheduled to 
present to the County Board, but now post-June 2009.  The MOU is still being 
considered as a potential model for other programs.  The Computer Aided Dispatch 
optimization study is completed.   RCIP RFP responses have been reviewed and 
a decision was made with Thinkstream.  Denny Neville will give more information on 
these last two subjects.  Governance structure includes the RTP as the Executive 
Committee.  SD Regional Emergency Geospatial Information Network (SDREGIN) 
is progressing with inputs from working groups.  The military will be included in the 
discussions (Civ/Mil).  

The Regional Technology Clearinghouse reviews continued to be conducted by the 
Clearinghouse.  Over 120 reviews have been completed and are in 
the database:  
http://rtc.sdsu.edu.   There is upcoming potential for a regional area camera working 
group, a common Operational Picture working group and extended 
LPR systems 
work.

Homeland Security Science and Technology Testbed – The RTP is awaiting the 
next funding 
round for this activity.  Finished up with BCIE and by invitation 
participated in an innovation game with HSARPA where we looked at the role of 
operational experimentation as it related to HSARPA technology transition and 
commercialization.

CWID (Coalition Warrior Interoperability Demonstration) - Major participation in 
demonstration of military and civilian technologies of all types.  The types of 
exercises include suspicious ship in harbor, Radioactive Dispersal Device 
downtown, bomb attack on Qualcomm, County Wildfires, and an undetermined 
attack in Fallbrook.  See Kim Spero if you would like more information.  Everyone is 
invited.


Danny Neville, Project Manager-The Optimization Study Project came about after 
the 2003 and 2007 fires.  The questions asked were, how many fire dispatch 
services do we have in the county and how many do we need?  The UAWG 
conducted the study utilizing UASI Funds which began in November 2008.  The 
study methodology used stakeholder reviews both internal and external, review of 
all dispatch centers and their subject matter experts and review of National, 
Regional and International best practices.  The study found 3.8M people of this 
county are protected by 58 fire agencies.  The study was completed in April and 
was distributed to RTP in May.  The RTP will discuss the findings of the study at the 
next RTP meeting and will be asked for approval and endorsement.  The details of 
the study will come out shortly after the approval.  


The second topic of discussion is the Regional Intercad Operability Project.  This is 
also known as the CAD to CAD Project.  This has been funded by a UASI grant 
over multiple years and this has developed into a five phase project that seeks to 
connect disparate computer aided dispatch centers of law enforcement, fire 
agencies and EMS in this County.  The city of Vista has been the lead agency and 
put out an RFP and had three vendors submit proposals.  A vendor was identified in 
February.  The negotiations have been concluded; the value of the contract is 2.9M.  
An MOU has been created that would connect the participating agencies and 
dispatch centers.  The document is currently out for review to the participating 
agencies.  

Danny Neville is currently working with Vista and the vendor to provide information 
to the 
decision makers.  Some of the project highlights the five phase project can 
connect together various CAD systems in order to share rapidly breaking 
information relative to resource availability, pass vital information between dispatch 
centers seamlessly 
and electronically.  The RCIP has the potential to vastly expand 
situational awareness to all of its participants and provide a common operating 
picture to participating agencies.  Should any agency choose not to participate, 
there is no financial consequence to them or the remaining entities.  In addition, 
should other 
entities choose to participate, we will be able to bring them into the 
project.  In summary, each participating agency is required to sign the MOU.  Once 
Vista signs the Professional Services Agreement and the Private/Public 
Partnership, the program will launch.  Once it is launched, should the vendor make 
sales of this product anywhere in the United States, it will qualify the public/private 
partnership for revenue that will come back to the San Diego Urban Area which will 
pay for our sustainment costs. The 2.9M will be a one time cost.  The revenue will 
help with the 
sustainment costs.  The vendor has agreed if the revenues are not 
sufficient to cover the sustainment, they will waive the costs.  Chief Jarman added 
that the key to getting this project off the ground is to get the MOU signed. We have 
a deadline on the 07 funds by October 31st.  January 31st would be the absolute 
deadline.  This is for Phase I of the project.  The rest of the funds are in the 
08/09 grant. Ron explained the Sheriff is the component for the County. 
11.
HAZMIT PLAN UPDATE-Tom Amabile

Tom gave an update on the Hazard Mitigation Plan revision.  The County was the 
first in the country to develop a Regional Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plan that was 
approved by FEMA.  We are at the five year mark and need to review the plan. The 
committee has had their first meeting including the Special Districts.  The 
group is 
looking at the current plan and the hazards that have been identified.  Are the 
current mitigation standards hazards still valid or can they be removed?  If they are 
no longer valid because our mitigation efforts have been successful, we can look at 
taking them off the list.  The committee is also looking to see if there are new 
hazards that need to be added.   The plan is to meet on a monthly basis until 
everything is completed.  Then the group will begin writing the strategies that have 
been identified.  The plan is on target to be completed by December and submit it to 
FEMA the first of the year.  The goal is to have the plan ready to be approved by 
March or April 2010.
12.
OPERATIONS SECTION UPDATE-Tom Amabile


 The last Operations Section Committee met at the Medical Operations Center 
(MOC) in which the focus was on Pandemic.  The EMS staff briefed the group on 
HHSA’s response and their coordination with Epidemiology.   The August meeting is 
scheduled to meet at the RTTAC which will include a briefing and a tour by Lee 
Yoder
13.
EXECUTIVE REPORT-Ron Lane

A.
Aerial Fire Update-The subcommittee met in January to talk about the 


Super Scoopers and their effectiveness. The subcommittee made a 


recommendation for an aerial fire suppression program for this fall which 


recognize the realities of the budget crisis.  


“With the call when needed” program, Martin Mars, increased cooperation 


with Cal Fire, the Marines, Navy, as well as the increased support of the US 

Forest Service, and a special pre-emptive program that would allow 


us to use these resources during a wind event as needed. The Board of 


Supervisors approved the funding to get us started on that program.  We will 

continue to solicit donations from the cities to the support the
cause.  We are 

looking at additional means to get money into the aerial fire suppression 


capabilities in order to plan for Santa Anas.  The subcommittee 



will meet July 17th to discuss implementation of this and how it will work and 

get input on what resources we will bring in during the fall when the Santa 


Anas begin.  The subcommittee will come back to the August UDC with 


recommendations on how to on how to implement.

B.
Crisis Leadership Workshop-More information will be coming out about 


this class.  It will be held July 8th & 9th.  Each member will get a copy of the 

book.  This course is being funded by the UDC.  Beginning 6/19/09, 


registration begins and city leaders are encouraged to sign up for the 7/8 


course on the OES website.

C.
CSTI Training- CalEMA is working on a catastrophic plan based on the 


GG08 scenario.  It will be a complex and detailed plan if an earthquake 


strikes the area.  The kickoff meeting is on July 2nd.  If anyone would like to 

attend, Ron can provide the details.
14.
Next Meeting-
August 20, 2009





2:00-4:00pm





CAC, Tower 6




1600 Pacific Hwy
Close Meeting-Meeting adjourned 3:20 pm.
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